Faculty of Humanities

Health and Safety – 2008 Annual Report to HPRC 
1.
Introduction

1.1
This report reviews the arrangements in place for health and safety management in the Faculty of Humanities at the end of the 2007/8 academic year, highlighting areas of good practice and concern.  The report has been approved by the Faculty Health and Safety Committee.

1.2
The report is based on the work of the Faculty Health and Safety Committee throughout the year and meetings with each School/unit’s Health and Safety Adviser and manager, which took place in the autumn of 2008.
2.
Overall Health and Safety Management
2.1
The Faculty has good systems in place for the management of health and safety, which are overseen and coordinated by the Faculty Health and Safety Committee.  The Committee meets regularly during the year to review progress, identify and address areas of concern and discuss the implementation of new initiatives.  The Faculty Health and Safety Policy has been updated and is submitted to HPRC for approval along with this report.
2.2
All Schools/units within the Faculty have health and safety policies in place and either have a health and safety committee or include health and safety as a standing item on the relevant management committee.  Policies and procedures are communicated to staff in a number of ways:
(i) All Schools/units include a health and safety briefing during the induction process for new staff.

(ii) All Schools/units publish their health and safety policy, procedures and other information on their web sites.

(iii) Some School/units circulate their policy and procedures directly to all staff following the annual update.

(iv) All Schools/units communicate directly with relevant staff on new developments (e.g. children at work policy).
2.3
The University now has a well established set of health and safety management roles at School/unit level (e.g. fire evacuation marshals).  All Humanities Schools have these in place and in all areas the principal role of Health and Safety Adviser has now been built into the job description and overall workload of a particular administrative post.  This has helped embed the role into School structures.  There are concerns in some areas over the adequacy of first aider cover although these areas tend to rely on Security staff who are trained first aiders.  To help address this issue, the University First Aid Coordinator attended the Faculty Health and Safety Committee in January 2009 and a number of actions were agreed to help underpin and enhance first aid cover across the Faculty.  In particular it was agreed that, where appropriate, first aid would be coordinated on a building basis via Building User Groups. 
2.4
All School units have in place an annual action plan aimed at ensuring that health and safety practices are maintained at an acceptable level.  Through this mechanism, the Faculty ensures that staff with health and safety responsibilities received adequate training. 
3.
Specific Procedures
3.1 Risk Assessments

All Schools/units have a process in place for undertaking risk assessments where they are necessary. There is a concern in some Schools/units that the process is not embedded fully and this is being addressed by those Schools in liaison with the University Health and Safety Coordinator.  Risk Assessment procedures will be reviewed again later in the year.
Action:
Chair
A general concern was raised during the meetings with Schools that in many cases risk assessments were not being carried out for research activities, particularly fieldwork.  This has been discussed by the Dean’s Advisory Group and it has been agreed that these risk assessments should form part of the procedure for the ethical approval of research proposals which is about to be reviewed.
Action:

Associate Dean for Research 

3.2 Contractors and Visitors

Practice varied in relation to informing contractors and other visitors of local health and safety arrangements.  It can be difficult to ensure that the agreed arrangements were followed by staff receiving visitors so it is important that the procedures are simple, clear and effectively communicated.  The recommended practice is to have a brief information sheet available and make all staff aware of the need to make sure that this is handed out to all visitors.

Action:
Safety Advisers to review practice and ensure that effective arrangements are in place

3.3 Lone Working 
All Schools/units have a lone working policy or are in the process of developing one.  Again practice varies across Schools and the extent to which these policies are understood and followed by staff is patchy.   The recommended practice is to ensure that staff are aware of the need to call security in an emergency and are prepared for this.  All internal phone extensions should display the telephone number for Security and staff undertaking lone working should be advised to have this number on their mobile if appropriate.

Action:
Safety Advisers to review practice and ensure that effective arrangements are in place

3.4
Display Screen Assessment


All Schools/units have in place effective procedures for DSE.

3.4 Manual Handling
All Schools/units ensure that staff who are required to handle heavy objects undergo the necessary training.  Practice varies in relation to other staff.  Recommended practice is to advise staff to seek the assistance of building attendants and if they do attempt to lift heavy objects, make sure that they have read the guidance.  Health and safety information should include the manual handling guidance on the HSE web site.

Action:
Safety Advisers to review practice and ensure that effective arrangements are in place

3.5 PAT Testing

All Schools/units have a programme in place for PAT testing.
3.6
Children at Work
All Schools/units have either implemented, or are in the process of 
implementing, the new Children at Work policy.  The approach being taken is 
to develop generic risk assessments at School/unit level to identify and 
mitigate any risks to children who are brought into buildings.  It is not clear 
that in all cases staff are aware of these arrangements and understand that 
children should only be  brought on to campus in exceptional circumstances, 
so a more general communication on this would help.

Action:
Chair to prepare a communication on the Children at Work procedures.
It is recognised that generic risk assessments may not adequately deal with 

all instances where children are brought onto Campus (e.g. visitors to 

facilities offering a service to the public).  In these cases a specific risk 

assessment should be undertaken.

It is important to note that the University’s policies concerning Children at 

Work are under review so this is an area that the Faculty will need to focus 
on during the year ahead. 
3.7 Evacuating people with disabilities

In most cases Schools/units have in place procedures for preparing Personal Emergency Evacuation Plans (PEEPs) for people who declare a disability.  There are one or two areas where this is not the case and the University Safety Coordinator will work with these areas to develop the procedures.
Action:

University Safety Coordinator

Two more general concerns arose out of the review that need to be addressed by the University:

(i) The difficulty of preparing evacuation plans for buildings outside the local area.  For this to be possible in practice, the University needs to provide generic evacuation route guidance on all University buildings. 
(ii) The lack of training opportunities for staff responsible for preparing PEEPS. 

Action:

The University Safety Coordinator
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